
Mr. L. Steve Mayfield, 1979 WL 43231 (1979)

 © 2017 Thomson Reuters. No claim to original U.S. Government Works. 1

1979 WL 43231 (S.C.A.G.)

Office of the Attorney General

State of South Carolina
May 8, 1979

*1  RE: Mid-South/Tandem Development, Inc.—NOFA Response

Mr. L. Steve Mayfield
Executive Director
South Carolina State Housing Authority
2221 Devine Street
Suite 504
Columbia, South Carolina 29205

Dear Steve:
You have requested the opinion of this office as to whether the Authority can consider Mid-South Mortgage Company,
Inc., and its development arm, Tandem Development, Inc. as a potential developer under your NOFA published in
Columbia, Greenville, Charleston and Charlotte newspapers weekly during April, 1979. It is our opinion that you cannot.

From the facts as given to us, it appears that Mid-South did not respond in writing to the Authority by 5:00 p.m. on
April 30, 1979 and is, therefore, not in compliance with your NOFA. The correspondence from Mid-South dated March
29, 1979 could not, of course, be in response to your NOFA because that NOFA had not then been published. The letter
of May 3, 1979 from Mid-South is ineffective because it was not timely received. This office is of the opinion that the
Authority would be derelict in its duty to all those companies which properly responded to the NOFA if it permitted
Mid-South to be considered.

If we may be of any further help to you on this matter, please call me.
 Sincerely yours,

William P. Simpson
State Attorney
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